绝密★启用前 试卷类型: A

2020-2021 学年度第一学期期末教学质量监测 九年级英语试题

2021.01

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷共两大部分,满分75分。
- 2. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 3. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。

第一部分 选择题(50分)

I. 选择填空(15分)

从下列各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选择最佳选项,在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。(共 15 小题,每小题 1 分)

- i. 选出与音标内容相符的正确句子。(共5小题,每小题1分)
- 1. / 'menı volən'tıə(r)z dʒɔɪnd ðə səːtʃ fo: ðə gəːl /
 - A. Many volunteers joined the research for the girl.
 - B. Many volunteers joined the search for the girl.
 - C. Many volunteers joined and went in search of the girl.
- 2. / æz ız 'ju:ʒuəl wið 'tʃildrən ðei su:n got taiəd /
 - A. As is usual with children, they soon feel tired.
 - B. As is unusual with children, they soon got tired.
 - C. As is usual with children, they soon got tired.
- 3./ it si:mz dʒɒn hæd nəʊ 'intrəst in 'tə:kiŋ wið as/
 - A. It seems John had no idea how to talk with us.
 - B. It seems John had no interest in talking with us.
 - C. It seems John lost interest in talking with us.
- 4. / pli:z 'fəukəs jo:(r) maındz un ðə 'fələun 'problem /
- A. Please focus your minds on the following problem.
- B. Please fix your minds on the following problem.
- C. Please focus your attention on the following problem.

C. The policeman raced after h	im and rested on the ground.	
ii. 从下面每小题的 A、B、	C 三个选项中选出可以替换划线	部分的最佳选项。(共5小题,
每小题1分)		
5. — Are you <u>sure</u> that you've al	ready finished all the tasks?	
— Yes, I'm.		
A. satisfied	B. certain	C. nervous
7. — If you <u>believe in</u> yourself, y	ou can succeed.	
— Thanks a lot!		
A. support	B. improve	C. trust
B. — How will you celebrate you	r birthday next month?	
— I'm going to buy me a new	pair of sports shoes.	
A. provide me with	B. show me around	C. treat myself to
9. — Sorry to <u>let you down</u> , Mis	s Chen. I didn't pass the Maths exar	n.
— Well, you should spend mor	re time on your studies. Promise you	a will try harder.
A. make you disappointed	B. keep you waiting	C. make you frightened
10. — I've been waiting for my f	riend Ben here for over an hour, but	t he hasn't <u>shown up</u> yet.
— Maybe something unexpe	ected happened to him.	
A. come along	B. passed out	C. called back
	、C 三个选项中选出可以填入空I	白处的最佳选项。(共 5 小题,
每小题 1 分)		
11. — Will you go to Lisa's birth		
— Well, she has	me, but I have to look after my gran	
A. invented	B. invited	C. introduced
12. — John did a great job in the	basketball game!	
— It's not surprising. Being t	tall has given him a(n) o	ver the other players.
A. adventure	B. victory	C. advantage
13. — Keep when I t	ake photos of you.	
— OK, what about making the	nis gesture?	
A. gentle	B. still	C. usual

九年级英语教学质量监测 第2页 (共10页)

5./ðə pə'li:smən kut him ænd 'resld him tu ðə graund/

A. The policeman caught him and wrestled him to the ground.B. The policeman caught him and then rested on the ground.

九年级英语教学质量监测 第1页 (共10页)

14. — What did Maggie	e do after?		
— She became a pri	imary school teacher in a s	mall town.	
A. business	B. exer	cise	C. graduation
15. — If it continues rai	ining, the river will	and we all will be	flooded.
— Right. Somethin	g must be done to prevent	that from happening.	
A. dry up	B. run o	over	C. get down
Ⅱ. 完形填空(10分	1		
* = · · · • •		D四个选项中选出能填	[入相应空白处的最佳选项,
	的字母编号涂黑。(共 1		
			money because he couldn't
			ewski who asked for \$2,000.
	nade and the boy began to		
			only \$1,600, disappointed, he
			\$1,600 <u>18</u> a cheque
	ng \$400 and promised to l	· · ·	
) the cheque, the
	, "Keep the money for you		
The small act of k	indness clearly showed Pa	aderewski as a 21	person. Later he became
the Prime Minister of P	oland. 22 he wa	s a great leader, Poland	got in trouble when the World
War began and over 1.5	5 million people were star	ving (挨饿). Feeling _	23 , he reached out to
the US Food and Relie	ef Administration for help	. The head there was a	man called Herbert Hoover.
Hoover agreed to help	and quickly shipped tons o	of <u>24</u> to Poland	
Paderewski decid	ed to meet Hoover and p	ersonally thank him. V	Vhen they met, Hoover said,
"Mr. Prime Minister, yo	ou may not remember this.	Several years ago, you l	nelped a young <u>25</u> go
through college. I was	him."		
The world is a wo	nderful place. What goes	around comes around!	
16. A. deal	B. rule	C. excuse	D. offer
17. A. challenged	B. managed	C. chosen	D. failed
18. A. instead of	B. according to	C. as well as	D. except for
19. A. believable	B. available	C. comfortable	D. acceptable
20. A. returned	B. passed	C. carried	D. hid
21. A. common	B. outgoing	C. great	D. selfish

D. If 22. A. Unless B. Although C. Because B. peaceful D. helpless 23. A. frightened C. unexpected D. medicine 24. A. food B. water C. meat 25. A. pianist B. teacher C. worker D. student

Ⅲ. 阅读理解(25分)

第一节阅读下列短文,从下面每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。(共 15 小题,每小题 1 分)

\mathbf{A}



Robbie and Priscilla love traveling very much. They can travel often because they have a marketing company and can work anywhere online. But when they were traveling, they worried about their cat, Mr Beebles, who they had to leave at home. That's why the couple decided to buy an old school bus

and turn it into their dream home in 2017.

Like most DIY efforts, rebuilding the bus was difficult. They faced problems nearly every step along the way. Among **them**, replacing the broken windows and dealing with serious engine problems were the most difficult for them. In fact, Robbie and Priscilla almost gave up.

Finally, they made it. Though the home is small, it has everything you need to live a comfortable life — a full-size kitchen, a bathroom with a shower and a bedroom. The bus also has an air-conditioner, a fireplace (壁炉) and even solar panels (太阳能电池板) outside the bus to help them save money and energy.

As soon as the bus was finished, Robbie and Priscilla left their home in Florida on March 21, 2019, and left for the East Coast. They were on the road for almost 10 months, and visited 137 different cities.

For the next step, they are planning to go on a five-year road trip visiting every state of America.

26. Robbie and Priscilla travel often because of					
A. their cat	A. their cat B. their parents		D. their hobby		
27. Who is Mr Beebles?					
A. The couple's pet.		B. Priscilla's husbar	B. Priscilla's husband.		
C. The couple's school	bus.	D. The couple's drea	D. The couple's dream home.		
28. What does the underlined word "them" in Paragraph 2 refer to?					
A. Steps.	B. Problems.	C. Windows.	D. Efforts.		

九年级英语教学质量监测 第4页 (共10页)

	A. five years	B. three years	C. two years	D. ten months
30). Which of the follow	ving is TRUE according	to the passage?	
	A. The couple can't	take a shower in the drea	ım home.	
	B. The couple have	visited every state of Am	erica in 10 months.	
	C. The couple don't	know how to save energ	y in their dream home.	
	D. The couple chang	ged the school bus into th	eir home by themselves	5.
			B	
	Former truck drive	er Chen Xianjun played a	a final chord (和弦) or	the guitar as he and his band-
m	ates — a salesperson	, a farmer and two docto	ors — enjoyed themsel	ves in the music. Behind them
w	as the photo of a fore	eigner wearing a warm s	mile and hugging his g	uitar. It was 27-year-old Philip
Н	ancock, an Australian	teaching English in Cho	ngqing.	
	Hancock died in N	May 2018 in Chongqing l	because of diabetes (糖	尿病). His parents obeyed his
w	ish to donate (捐献)	his organs. Hancock's l	iver and kidneys saved	the lives of three people in the
Ъа	and and his corneas (角膜)helped the other tv	wo, including Chen see	the world again.
	"Last year, Red C	Cross officials suggested	l we form a band in m	emory of Hancock. They said
	ancock loved music	and dreamed of having	his own band one day	"," Chen said. "I'm more than
fo	ortunate to be able to d	lo this."		
	Over the past year	or, the five "musicians"	have learned differen	t instruments in a studio. The
В	and for One, a fitting	name for the group, fina	ally came to Hangzhou	on Nov. 7 to celebrate the 10th
an	nniversary of the impl	ementation (实施) of vo	oluntary organ donation	s in China.
	"I was nervous be	fore stepping on the stage	e, but I think we did a g	reat job," Chen said. "All of us
no	ow have the ability to	carry on with our lives,	and I believe that's ex-	actly what Hancock wanted for
us	3."			
31	1. How many member	rs are there in the band "T	The Band for One"?	
	A. Four.	B. Five.	C. Six.	D. Seven.
32	2. What can we learn	from the second paragrap	bh?	
	A. Hancock's paren	ts disagreed with his wis	h.	
	B. Hancock died of	liver cancer two years ag	go.	
	C. Chen Xianjun lo	st his eyes when he was t	orn.	
	D. Hancock's kindn	ess helped save several l	ives.	
		九年级英语教学质量	监测 第5页 (共10	页)

to finish their dream home.

29. It took the couple about

- 33. Why did they choose to form a band?
 - A. They all could play music.

B. It was Hancock's dream.

C. It was the easiest choice.

- D. Red Cross Officials could teach them.
- 34. When did China begin to carry out the voluntary organ donation?
 - A. In 2010.
- B. In 2015.
- C. In 2018.
- D. In 2020.

- 35. Which of the following word can best describe Hancock?
 - A. Careless.
- B. Hard-working.
- C. Kind-hearted.
- D. Cruel.





Recently, China's Ministry of Education has asked all public schools to teach students first aid especially CPR (心肺复苏) as part of children's health education.

There are as many as 550,000 sudden cardiac (心脏的) deaths in China every year. About 60 percent of these deaths

happen outside hospitals. In November 2019, 35-year-old Taiwan model-actor Godfrey Gao died after he suddenly fell while filming a reality show. Although he was rushed to the hospital, he still died from sudden cardiac arrest (停止). His death caused a heated discussion.

CPR is one of the first and most useful methods of treating cardiac arrest, according to medical experts. Most patients will begin to develop brain damage within four to six minutes after cardiac arrest, and then biological (生物学的) death within a few minutes. However, in China, besides medical workers, the number of people who have received first aid training is only about one percent of the public.

As early as 1966, the US has advised the public to receive CPR training, including police officers, drivers, firefighters, teachers and students of colleges and secondary schools. In Europe, Switzerland requires all citizens (公民) to be trained in first aid, including CPR. And in Germany, every citizen must be trained before getting their driver's license. Forty percent of people in France are also trained in first aid.

According to Guo Malong, a doctor in Henan, a CPR lesson can be completed in anything from 45 minutes to 2 hours depending on what's included. Basic first aid lessons can be completed in just 30 minutes, which doesn't cost students too much time, but will make a huge difference to others.

- 36. How many sudden cardiac deaths happen outside hospital in China every year?
 - A. About 24,750.

B. About 261,250.

C. About 330,000.

D. About 550,000.

37. The author mentions Godfrey Gao to show	•
A. how important learning CPR is	
B. how dangerous sudden cardiac arrest is	
C. all age groups may die from cardiac arrest	
D. all kinds of people may have cardiac arrest	
38. The best time to perform CPR is within	after one's cardiac arrest.
A. the 4-6 minutes	B. the 6-8 minutes
C. the 8-10 minutes	D. the 10-12 minutes
39. Which of the following is TRUE?	
A. 50% of the French have had first aid training.	
B. In Germany, every driver is trained in first aid	•
C. All students must receive CPR training in the	US.
D. People in Switzerland don't have to receive C	PR training.
40. What do Guo Malong's words mean in the last p	aragraph?
A. It's easy and possible to teach CPR in school.	
B. Basic first aid lessons will cost too much time	4
C. It's important to teach students to learn first ai	d.
D. Every student should know different first aid s	skills.
第二节 请阅读全文,并从下列方框里的六个	个句子中选择五个还原到原文中,使原文的意
思完整、连贯,并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号	涂黑。(共5小题,每小题1分)
A. Make sure the place is suitable f	For the activities
B. any weekend evening or night is	best
C. Sometimes it's just nice for frier	nds to get together
D. Decide how much you will spen	ıd
E. Plan your guest list	
F. you have enough time to plan ev	erything
Sometimes you just need to have a great party	! There's nothing like hosting and seeing all your
friends together in the same place. But how do you d	lo it? Here are some ways.
Decide on a theme	
Try to come up with a theme that might get eve	eryone excited. Write down different fun activities,
types of music, and others that help you think of	possible themes. Or don't have a theme at all.
41	

九年级英语教学质量监测 第7页 (共10页)

Pick a place for your party

Where are you going to have the party? Will it be a big event? Could you have it at your
house or a friend's house? Did you have a place in mind, like a restaurant, movie theater, or park?
42
Decide on the time for your party
If it's a birthday party, most people try to have the party on that day. Or, 43, so

you and your guests don't have school or work the next morning. Most parties are after dinner, but a brunch or afternoon party works, too.

44.

This will be partly decided by where you're having the party. Make sure that the place is large enough. Also think about whether you want your friends to bring friends or not. That could seriously change how many heads you have to plan for and mouths you have to feed.

Get the word out

You can talk to guests in person about the party or just call them. Start talking about the party at least two weeks before, so they don't make plans and 45. ______. Remind them once or twice before the party, too.

第三节 信息匹配

下面的材料 A—F 分别介绍了六个卡通角色,请根据五位同学的兴趣爱好,帮助他们选出 最感兴趣的卡通角色,并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。(共5小题,每小题1分)

- A. Peter is the name of a lovely brown rabbit in the movie Peter Rabbit. It has big eyes and it is very brave. Peter is so popular with children and adults.
- B. Mr Fuzzypants is the name of a cat in the movie Nine Lives. Rebecca's birthday is coming and she has always wanted a cat. But his father doesn't like cats at all. Anyway, he gets one for Rebecca. Then, something interesting happens.
- C. Adam is the name of a boy in the cartoon movie The Son of Bigfoot. One day, Adam goes to the forest to look for his father, who has hidden deep in the forest to protect himself and his family. And then Adam discovers that he has superpower like his father.
- D. Bodi is the name of a dog in the cartoon movie Rock Dog. Bodi dreams of becoming a musician. He is also the next one to protect the village of Snow Mountain. But he has got some trouble.
- E. Miguel is the name of a boy in the movie Coco. Miguel really wants to be a musician, but his family is against it. Anyway, Miguel tries to make his dream come true.
- F. Paddington is the name of a bear in the movie Paddington 2. Aunt Lucy's 100th birthday is coming and Paddington buys a special gift for her. But the gift is lost and Paddington tries to find it.

九年级英语教学质量监测 第8页 (共10页)

- 46. Ma Lu loves watching movies about bears in her free time.
- 47. Wang Qiang loves cartoon heroes with superpower. In fact, he dreams of having superpower.
- 48. Deng Rui is an animal lover and the cat is her favourite.
- 49. Li Tao was born in the Year of the Rabbit, so he loves movies about rabbits very much.
- 50. Gao Yun doesn't like animals. He loves music and he wants to be a musician in the future. He enjoys movies about music very much.

第二部分 非选择题(25分)

IV. 语法填空(10分)

阅读下面短文,按照句子结构的语法性和上下文连贯的要求,在空格处填入一个适当的词或使用括号中词语的正确形式填空。(共10小题,每小题1分)

NIC/1111 3 1 11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/1
About 470 pilot whales (巨头鲸) have been beached in Tasmania in Australia. This has been
the (51) (large) whale-beaching event in Tasmania since 1935. People are working hard
(52) (save) the whales.
Every year, around 2,000 large sea animals, such as dolphins and whales, die by (53)
(swim) onto a beach or into water that's too shallow (浅的) for (54) (they) to swim away.
This (55) (know) as "beaching". Pilot whales and killer whales are some of the most
commonly beached whales.
Rescue workers are trying to "refloat (使再浮起)" the whales so they can swim away. The
job is (56) (especial) challenging because the whales are so large. Pilot whales can grow up
to 7 meters long and can weigh up to 2,300 kg.
The rescue teams, numbering about 60 people, include (57) (volunteer), the police and
workers from the Tasmania Parks and Wildlife Service.
So far, around 25 whales have been rescued. Since (58) rescued whales will return to
the place again where others are still in trouble, workers are trying to make sure that rescued whales
don't get beached again.
Dr Carlyon from the rescue team says the cool, wet weather has helped keep the whales alive. He
describes the weather as "pretty ugly out there for people on the ground, (59) as far as the
whales go, it's perfect".
About 90 whales (60) (die) so far. Rescue efforts are likely to continue for a few more
days.

九年级英语教学质量监测 第9页 (共10页)

V. 书面表达(15分)



假如你是李华,在上周五的英语公开课上,你们班就 近期引发网友热议的"高铁开设静音车厢"展开了激烈讨论, 请你根据下面的提示,写一篇英语文章,发表到学校英文 网站上。

要点:

支持: 提供更好的旅行体验

反对: 静音标准很难界定

你的观点: ……

要求:

- 1. 短文内容须包含提示中的所有信息,可适当发挥;
- 2. 语句通顺, 语法正确, 条理清晰, 语意连贯;
- 3. 词数: 80 左右 (开头已经给出,不计入总词数)。

参考词汇: carriage 车厢, standard 标准

Last Friday, ou ages on high-spo	n English op	en class, in	which we d	iscussed the l	aunch of quie
 	 		·		
	 		······································		

九年级英语教学质量监测 第10页 (共10页)